
COVID-19 UPDATE: 

The Village Office is currently closed to the public.  

Any correspondence or payments for pets, utilities, etc. should be mailed to The 

Village office at P.O. Box 276 or put in the payment box outside the main doors.   

The box is checked twice daily, including weekends.  

The Police Department is closed to walk-in traffic, vehicle registrations by apt.   

Contact numbers if you have questions:   

Village Office 778-5635, Public Works 778-4238, Police Department 778-5678. 

 

There are two remaining elections in 2020: 

• Tuesday August 11th Fall Primary for Federal contests.  

• Tuesday November 3rd General Election for President and US House and Senate seats. 

VOTER REGISTRATION DRIVES—BEWARE!  Voter registration drives will increase in 2020.  These organizations are NOT 

affiliated with The Village and while most organizations are legitimate, this is also an area of opportunity for scammers.  Be aware that 

voter registration requires personal information such as DOB and DL number.  Never give personal information to anyone you don’t 

know and trust.  The safest way to register includes online at myvote.wi.gov, by US Mail to The Village of Spring Valley PO Box 276, or 

by dropping your registration off at The Village Hall drop box at E121 South Second Street.  Please call the office if you are unsure, 

715-778-5635. 

SUMMER 2020 

POLLS ARE OPEN FOR VOTING ON ALL ELECTION DATES 7:00 A.M.—8:00 P.M.  If you are in line by 8:00 p.m. 

closing time you will be allowed to vote.  

 AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY PROVIDER  

FILL OUT YOUR 2020 CENSUS  

INFORMATION BEFORE THEY RAMP UP 

THEIR DOOR TO DOOR  

CAMPAIGN COME AUGUST!   

SPRING VALLEY HAS AN OVER 60%  

RESPONSE RATE!  DO YOUR PART!   

IT HELPS! 

YOU CAN RESPOND 3 WAYS: 

ONLINE AT my2020census.gov,  

BY PHONE AT 1-844-330-2020 OR 

BY MAL!  

REQUEST AN  

ABSENTEE BALLOT AT 

myvotewi.gov OR BY  

CALLING THE VILLAGE  

OFFICE AT  

715-778-



 

Consider purchasing a Memorial Bench 

Memorial benches are available for purchase through the Spring Valley Village Office and may be installed 

at any time.  The placement will be determined by the Village Board or Public Works Department, with 

your preference in mind.  Benches are currently being placed in Handy Andy Park, along the Highway 29 

walking trail.   

You may also have a tree planted in memory or in honor of someone.  Call the village office for details.   

Welcome Officer Dulcie Lily! 
Officer Lily has joined Chief Verges and will be helping keep the Village streets safe!  

She has accepted a full time police officer position and will start July 1st!  She comes 

with many years of law enforcement experience.  Officer Lily is married and has a  

college-aged son.  Give her a big wave when you see her out patrolling! 

Summer Ordinances to remember: 

38-82 Open burning 

18-5 Noxious weeds controlled by prop-

erty owners 

18-7 Grass length not to exceed 6” 

58-594 Swimming pools require fences 

6-6 Keeping animals, running at large  

6-12 Barking dogs  

6-10 Cleaning up pet waste 

50-142/143 ATVs & golf carts  

These and others can be found in detail 

on the village website at www.springvalleywi.com 

under Government/Ordinances.   

NEW PET? BE SURE TO 

LICENSE THEM 

THROUGH THE VILLAGE  

OFFICE!  

 

WHERE DOES YOUR MONEY GO? 

PROPERTY TAXES-The Village collects an average 

property tax bill of $3960 but only $1080 of this stays 

at The Village as general fund.  The balance is paid to 

the county, school district and Vo-Tech. 

PET LICENSES-The Village collects $20 for a pet license 

but a portion of this is paid to Pierce County.  The Village 

also pays a vet bill and shelter fee for every dog or cat 

that is brought to The Village as a stray. 

BUILDING PERMITS-For every building permit a resi-

dent pays to The Village, 90% is returned to All-Croix for 

inspections.  

 

DAM DAYS 2020 

The Lions Club has NOT made a decision 

on whether or not Dam Days 2020 will go 

on.   Dam Days is always the third full 

weekend in September.  Look for future an-

nouncements once a decision has been made 

on the Village website at: 

www.springvalleywi.com  

ALL OF THE 

VILLAGE 

LOTS IN THE 

RED FOX RUN 

DEVELOP-

MENT HAVE 

SOLD!  HOUS-

ES HAVE 

BEEN START-

ED & WILL 

CONTINUE 

TO BE BUILT 

OVER THE 

NEXT FEW 

YEARS!  

ATTENTION:   

The Public Service  

Commission has lifted 

its moratorium on utility 

disconnections for non-

payment effective July 

25th.  Late fees can be ap-

plied to all accounts past 

due before March 24th 

and after July 14th. 

 



Village Assessor-Bowmar Appraisal 715-834-5801 

Building Inspector-All Croix Inspections- 

Todd Dolan 715-377-2152 

Garbage Pick up-Paul’s Industrial Garage  

715-792-5209 

WE Energies 800-242-9137  

Xcel Energy 800-895-4999      

St. Croix Electric 800-924-3407 

VISIT OUR 

WEBPAGE AT www.springvalleywi.com 

There you will find board and committee members, agen-

das and minutes; a calendar of meeting dates, office clos-

ings and holidays, Community Center and Handy Andy 

availability dates, common ordinances, zoning, infor-

mation, Dam Days schedule of events, and many other 

informational items. 

 

Village Office 

Monday - Friday 8:00am - 4:30pm 

715-778-5635 

Luann Emerson, Clerk/Treasurer 

clerk@springvalleywi.com 

Tiffany Gregg, Office Assistant 

svassist@springvalleywi.com 

 

 

Public Works Department 

715-778-4238 

Graham Gausman, Lead 

Mike Hayes, Assistant  
 

 

Village Board Members 

President: 

   Marsha Brunkhorst 778-4382 

Trustees: 

   Mary Ducklow         778-5975 

   Kevin Olson   778-5016   

   Matt Huepfel           778-4289 

   Nick Falde              778-4343 

   Andy Vorlicek          778-4248 

   (military leave through Oct.) 

    Rich O’Connell        778-4862 

The Village Board meets the first 

Wednesday of each month at 6:15 

p.m. in the Council Room at The  

Village Hall. 

Spring Valley Police  

Department 

Sharon Verges, Chief 

Dulcie Lily, FT Officer  

715-778-5678 

chief@svpolice.org 

 

Spring Valley Fire  

Department 

Mike Fitzjarrell, Chief 

715-778-4452 
 

Spring Valley Ambulance 

Tod Jorgenson, Director 

715-778-4452 

Building Permits 

If you are remodeling, adding a 

deck or an addition, doing any 

electrical or plumbing work or 

any other home improvements, 

permits are probably needed be-

fore you begin.  www.allcroix.com 

has more information.  If you 

need further assistance, call the 

Village Office.  

Construction Updates...  

Phase 1 of the Eau Galle Road project is underway 

NOW!  The Eau Galle Bridge is CLOSED and is 

scheduled to reopen at the end of August, weather 

permitting.  
 

Phase 2 of the Eau Galle Rd Project, as well as the 

State Road 29 project will NOT start until 2021. 

 

Ditched the landline? 

Please let us know if your phone 

number on file has changed.   

Are you on our email list?   

Village notices, board meeting 

minutes and more can be sent to 

your inbox!   



HANDY ANDY PARK PROJECT 

Help us fix up our beloved Handy Andy Park.  We were happy to receive 
a small grant and more donations this spring but we still have signifi-

cant funds to raise in order to reach our goal.  If you or your business 

have not yet donated and would like to, donations are tax deductible 

and donors will be recognized on a permanent display in the park.  

Thank you for your support of maintaining this beautiful town we live 

in.  A big THANK YOU to all who have already generously donated.  For 

more information on the project and how to donate, please visit the 

website below.   

There is also a link on the Village website. 

https://svcommunity.wixsite.com/handyandyparkproject  

2020 SWIMMING LESSON FEES   

SPRING VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT RESIDENTS  $42 

**with purchase of a season pass (fam or individual/per child) $32 

SPRING VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT NON RESIDENTS  $52 

**with purchase of a season pass (fam or individual/per child) $42 

 

Rates Season Daily Punch Card 

Child (4-17) $80 $4.00 $35/10 punch 

Adult $85 $5.00 $45/10 punch 

Family $150 $17.00 --- 

 

 

 
 

SPRING VALLEY HEALTH  

AND REHABILITATION CENTER 

 S830 Westland Drive  

Spring Valley, WI 

715-778-5545 

www.svhcs.org 

A community based, non-profit, Medicare and Medicaid 

certified skilled nursing facility.  We offer personalized 

nursing care and rehabilitative and supportive services 

on a beautiful rural campus.  We look forward to giving 

you a tour of our facility when our schedules return to 

normal. 

Spring Valley Public Library 

Monday-Thursday: 10-7pm 

Friday: 10-5pm 

Saturday: 10-1pm 

715-778-4590 

www.springvalleylibrary.org 

dodger@svlibrary.org 

Curbside Services  

Reserve items in one of three 

ways: 

1. By phone: 715-778-4590 

2. Email: curbside@svlibrary.org 

3. Online at www.more.lib.wi.us 
 

Log into your library account 

Enter a search term 

Select the “Available Now” filter 

Select Spring Valley 

Select “Place a Hold” 

Verify pickup library is SV 

 
Summer Reading Program 

June 8 - August 1 
 

Two options to participate: 

1. Register through Beanstack: 

springvalleylibrary.beanstack.org 

2. Call the library or email 

curbside@svlibrary.org to register for 

the program and to pick up a  

printed reading log 

SYVERSON POOL 

W122 IRON STREET 

Contact:  Pool Manager, Kelly Johnson 

(715)778-5605 

Email: johnson@springvalley.k12.wi.us 

Tentatively opening on JULY 1st! 

*Pre-registered 1 1/2 hour open swim sessions from 

1:30-3, 3:15-4:45 & 6:30-8pm 

*Covid-19 may cause changes to our schedule so 

please check the Spring Valley School District web-

site (www.springvalley.k12.wi.us) and the Spring 

Valley School District Facebook page for updates 

and information on open swim registration, swim-

ming lesson registration and Covid-19 safety guide-

lines. 

http://www.springvalleylibrary.org
http://www.more.lib.wi.us
http://springvalleylibrary.beanstack.org/

